Holy Trinity Bulletin 15th March 2015

Welcome to Holy Trinity

We are glad to have you with us. If you normally receive Holy Communion in your own Church, then please do so here. If you prefer a blessing instead, bring your service booklet to the altar rail with you.

Gluten-Free Wafers

Please let a church warden know before the start of the service if you need a gluten-free communion wafer.

Non-alcoholic Communion wine is available at our 10.00am Eucharist for those who would value it. Please place your hand across your body (e.g. right hand to left shoulder) to indicate that you wish to receive it.

.

Children from Nursery age upwards are encouraged to join the Junior Church in the Trinity room during the 10.00am service. They will go through with their leaders just a few minutes into the service, and parents are welcome to accompany them. There is also a supervised crèche in the Trinity Room for babies and tots. If you have a pre-school child who becomes restless in the pew, please feel free to supervise them in the children's corner at the front of church.

Team Administrator: Norma Howie 01923 266596 or email saintskl2@tiscali.co.uk. The office (at All Saints', Kings Langley) is open Monday and Wednesday 8.00am to 3.30pm, Thursday 12.30pm to 3.00pm and Friday 12 noon to 3.00pm. Baptism and funeral enquiries: please contact the vicar. Wedding enquiries: please contact the Team Administrator.

Website: www.beneficeoflangelei.org.uk

Benefice Newsletter If you would like this sent to you by e-mail please contact the Editor at: langeleinews@btinternet.com. Articles (of up to 350 words) are always welcome. Please email them to the Editor or hand to your church wardens.

Services Today	
8.00am	Said Eucharist (Order 2)
President & Preacher	The Revd Lizzie Hood
Server	Deb Hanwell
10.00am	Non-Eucharistic Service
President & Preacher	The Revd Lizzie Hood
Servers	Beverley Platten, James Britt, Karen Ball
Readers	Beverley Platten, Elizabeth Cooper
Intercessions Hymns	Linda Cooke HON 612, 268, 341, 465
2.00pm	Wedding of Brian Fox and Lorna Elkington
6.30pm	Lent course in Trinity room

Monday 16th

2.00pm Sewing group meet in Trinity room7.45pm Trinity readers meet at Sue Critien's home

THIS WEEK AT HOLY TRINITY

Tuesday 17th

9.00am Morning Prayer
10.00am Music & Meditation at 63 The Horseshoe.
8.00pm The Horseshoe Study Group at 61 The Horseshoe. All welcome

Wednesday 18th

10.00am Holy Communion with Mothers' Union

Thursday 19th

9.00am Morning Prayer
10.00am Toddler church in Trinity rm & church
2.45pm Collective worship at Leverstock Green school - all welcome.
8.00pm Trinity Women's Group meet in Trinity

Friday 20th

7.00pm Choir practice

Saturday 21st

9.00am Morning Prayer10-12pm Children's Society coffee morning

with box opening. Bring your friends!

MOTHERING SUNDAY

Please pray for Brian Fox and Lorna Elkington as they are married today. Please pray for the sick: Joan Beacon, Ingrid Blockley, John Honour, Pat Kibble, Hilda Pittman, Freya Rayment, Hazel Rosling, Joan Wilson and Doreen Wright. We remember before God those who have died, praying for the repose of the souls of the recently departed. We also remember those whose Year's Mind falls at this time especially Richard Ellis, Edna Thornhill, Hazel Pugh, Marion Bignell and Ralph Vincent.

DATES FOR YOUR DIARY

Wednesday 25th March - Feast of the Annunciation. There will be a MU Deanery Lady Day Eucharist at HT at 7.30pm with refreshments afterwards. This is an open invitation to anyone who would like to come along.

Thursday 26th March Lent lunch 12.30pm in Trinity room.

Tuesday 14th April General Election Hustings, 7.45pm at South Hill Centre, Cemetery Hill

Saturday 25th April 'Caring for the Earth' environmental conference at St Albans Abbey. Details on poster.

Sunday 26th April 11.30am - our Annual Parochial Church Meeting. Please make every effort to be there. If you are not yet on the Electoral Roll you will not be able to vote, so do fill in an Electoral Roll form as soon as possible. If you are on the Roll, there is no need to register again.

Thursday 30th April Antiques evening at HT. Save the date!

July 27th - 31st Advance notice of our summer holiday club for primary age children.

CONTACT DETAILS

The Revd Lizzie Hood, Team Vicar, can be contacted on 01442 264860 or lizzie@beneficeoflangelei.org.uk. Lizzie's day off is Friday

NOTICES

Summer Fair, Saturday 13th June. We are looking for new ideas for the Fair – any thoughts on games for adults to play, different types of stalls from those we usually do. We are having a crockery smashing sideshow this year, great success last year, so please start saving any unwanted crockery – but don't bring it in yet. Any new ideas let Gillian and Beryl know please.

Items for the Newsletter should be handed to your Churchwardens or sent to the Editor at langeleinews@btinternet.com Deadline is 23rd March.

Smarties are on offer again this Lent! Lizzie will treat you all to a tube of Smarties, if you could bring the tube back by Easter filled with 20p coins.

Real Easter Eggs - Eggs made with Fairtrade chocolate and including a booklet about the real meaning of Easter are now available. Please see the posters for what is available, and order from Tim or Sue Bourne. There is limited stock on the TraidCraft stall on Saturday mornings.

Benefice Newsletter After 3 years on the Newsletter team for HT, it is time to move on. If you would like to take on this role, please do contact me. Rob Sharpling 07734 499050.

SeeRound, the Diocesan Newsletter, is now available online only, at www.stalbans.anglican.org/news/ seeround/ A printed copy is displayed at the back of church and in the Trinity room.

Sunday 22nd MARCH 2015 THE FIFTH SUNDAY OF LENT

8.00am Said Eucharist

10.00am Sung Eucharist

Jeremiah 31.31-34; Hebrews 5.5-10; John 12.20-33

11.45am Holy Baptism - Ruben Otto and Calvin Welham

6.30pm Lent course